
Autumn 2 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 
The Year 3 spelling curriculum builds on the phonics children have been learning in KS1. Children will be learning a 

wider range of representations for different sounds, with an emphasis on hearing and writing the sounds in polysyllabic 

words. The aim of the linguistic phonics programme is to develop children’s ability to apply their skills and existing 

knowledge to reason about spelling, while learning the statutory spellings and rules that make up the lower key stage 2 

curriculum.  

Please find below the sounds and corresponding spellings and words that Year 3 will be focussing on this half term in 

dedicated spelling lessons and throughout the week in other curriculum subject areas.  
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Sound /igh/ 

/ch/ /chun/ 

/chul/ 

 

/zh/ 

/o/ /o-e/ /u/ /u-e/ /ar/ 

Spelling 

i-e 

i 

y 

ie 

-tion suffix 

tu 

s (-sure) 

s 

 

a 

au 

 

ough 

oa 

ow 

 

ou 

o 

u 

u-e 

ew 

ar 

ear 

a 

Words: 

arrive 

decide 

describe 

exercise 

surprise 

guide 

bicycle 

library  

shy 

petrify 

lie 

cried 

quiet 

question 

suggestion 

digestion 

Tuesday 

tune 

century 

natural 

treasure 

measure 

casual 

usual 

visual 

was 

want 

watch 

quality  

because 

fault 

Australia 

dough 

although  

boat 

coat 

road 

toast 

groan 

own 

blow 

snow 

know 

 

enough 

young 

cousin  

front 

mother 

nothing 

love 

actual 

particular 

popular 

regular 

use 

tube 

tune 

substitute 

new 

few 

jewel 

guard 

stark 

park 

garden 

heart 

hearth 

past 

farther 

chance 

Words in red are from the Lower Key Stage 2 statutory word list.  Please note – words may appear more than once 

across the term (or multiple terms) but the focus sound/spelling correspondence may be different. 

Supporting your child’s spelling: 

In school, we will be supporting children to split words into syllables and spell each syllable.  The focus syllable will be 

the one containing the sound of the week.  At home, encourage your child to split (segment) words into their syllables 

and support them to explore the spelling of each one.  There will be a homework assignment on Google Classroom 

each week to reinforce the learning completed in school so please do support your child to access and engage with this.   

Other ways to support your child’s learning at home include playing word games or puzzles, exploring the meanings of 

words they are learning in class and fostering a curiosity about ambitious vocabulary and how these words might be 

spelt.  Encourage your child to ‘sound spot’ in texts they are reading independently and with you.  Words containing 

these sounds can be recorded in your child’s reading record.  Please remember that a little bit of spelling chat/recall 

every day is better for long term memory gain than one mega session once a week!   

If you have any questions or concerns about your child’s spelling then please do not hesitate to get in touch with your 

child’s class teacher.   

Yours Sincerely, 

The Year 3 Team 


